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DIRECTOR 

Amy Neves, nevesfamily34@gmail.com 860-951-2242 

“The best way to find yourself is to lose yourself in the service of others”, Mahatma Gandhi 

Well, here we are at the beginning of another CJW “year”!  For some reason it feels like a long 
time since putting together my last communication to you all; I guess I’ve been getting too much 
sun.  I hope that everyone has been enjoying their summer and has been able to take some time 
to relax and decompress with family and friends.  This summer, my family embarked on a trip to 
see my husband’s family overseas and I had a very interesting experience that I’d like to share with 
you.    My husband is from a little farming village of 300 people in central Portugal.  On and off for 
the last 18 years, we have been visiting his family; an experience that I am lucky to have, but I both 
love and hate it for various reasons (mother-in-law).   Our days are usually filled with family visits, 
great conversation and wonderful food, but also a lot of obligations and work…there is a lot to 
catch up on and people to see when you aren’t around for a while!   At the end of the trip I always 
feel exhausted and like it went by too fast.  I seem to need a vacation from my vacation.  In 18 
years I have not said a word about where we go or what we do on this trip because I get to see my 
family every day and my husband only sees his once a year or two so I have always felt that this 
trip is for him…until this year.  This year has been insane for me.  Since the holidays, I have been in 
overdrive dealing with heightened stress at work, my husband’s third shift schedule, the kids’ crazy 
school/sports stuff and all my volunteer work and obligations.  I truly needed a break so this year I 
made a decision that when we go on vacation; I was tapping out of it all.  I was finally going to take 
a break from my day to day life.  From the moment I stepped on that plane, I 
disappeared…figuratively.   For the entire 3 weeks, I pretty much had no access to email, 
telephone, text, skype, television, newspapers, books, obligations, appointments, a schedule or 
many people who know me.   My husband visited his parents daily as he normally did and the kids 
kept busy like they normally do, but this time they did things without me.   I spent time taking 
walks, sitting by the river, or happily puttering around the house.  No one really needed me and no 
one expected anything of me.   I had nowhere to go and nothing to do.  Each day I woke up I felt 
lighter than the day before and because of that I developed a much clearer head.  I think that for 
once, I was completely relaxed and stress free, it was a very strange and wonderful feeling.  It 
really helped me put things in perspective and sort out my priorities which I think is something 
that most of us struggle with.  Sometimes we get so caught up in the silliness of things that we 
don’t realize that we are actually causing our own stress and fuzzy heads.  Instead of thinking 
about  how to do something, we’re sometimes too busy thinking about what it will look like in the 
end,  who will like it, who will talk negatively, what we will say if that happens, what could you do 
differently, etc.  So much energy is spent on things that don’t really matter and it can break us.  So 
take a break instead whether that means a vacation 3,000 miles away, a walk by yourself or just a 

mailto:nevesfamily34@gmail.com
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few deep breaths in a stressful situation.    Don’t lose sight of yourself by getting lost in a 
situation.  This applies to your volunteer work as well.  As your club activities kick off soon, don’t 
let the little things get you worked up and make your experience a bad one.  Remember why you 
do what you and that someone is benefiting from your efforts regardless of the end result, even if 
that someone is YOU.  

ASSISTANT DIRECTORS 

Maryellen Friedrich, mfriedrich@cox.net    Alison Wells, alisonwells@att.net 

 

August 2015 CJW Bulletin 

Co-Assistant Directors ~ Maryellen Friedrich and Alison Wells 

 

Increasing Membership 

Membership is the lifeline of the organization, ad as we all know, attracting members can be a 
very challenging task. Membership Drives are one way to share and spread the word about the 
club as well as recruiting possible new members. Use the internet, your existing relationships and 
be sure to promote what your club has to offer (local and state-wide) to attract interest. Promote 
the club’s purpose and give people a reason to join. We may think our message is obvious, but an 
outside looking in may have no idea why the club exists. 

Don’t know where to being? You have a great resource at your fingertips - the CJW “Blue Book.” 
Here are a few highlights from the Blue Book, Membership section: 

MEMBERSHIP DRIVE 

 

In order to find new members for a club, it is helpful to conduct a membership drive to publicize 
the club and its activities in the community. Finding interested members is an ongoing process 
throughout the year. Consider offering an incentive (i.e. discounted rate?) if people sign up the 
day of the event. 

 

SOURCE OF NEW MEMBERS 

1. Current members are often the best source. (Friends and family) 

 Have a "Bring a Friend to Juniors" night. 

2. Brochures placed in community spaces such as the town library 

3. Membership table at community activities, fairs or club ways and means projects. 

4. Library story hours 

5. Gym 

6. Contact previous club members who might consider rejoining 

file:///C:/Users/Diane%20Neri/AppData/Roaming/Microsoft/Word/mfriedrich@cox.net
file:///C:/Users/Diane%20Neri/AppData/Roaming/Microsoft/Word/alisonwells@att.net
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7. Keep a file of prospective members and periodically contact them. 

8. Transfers from other clubs 

9. Night school 

10. At work 

 

CHOOSING A THEME - may aid in coordinating activities, publicity and club awareness. Some 
theme ideas are: 

1. Each One to Reach One 

2. Help Us Grow 

3. Grow, Care, Give & Share 

4. Happiness is ... Being a Junior 

5. Let Juniors Spice Up Your Life 

6. Juniors Find a Place in the Sun 

7. Be A Flower in Our Garden 

8. Reach Out and Touch Someone Through Juniors 

9. Friendship Through Service 

10. Impact Your Community, Impact Your Life 

11. Make New Friends 

 

 

PUBLICITY is an integral part of a comprehensive membership drive: 

¶ Posters - attractive, simple and eye-catching can be displayed: 

a. Town Library 

b. Local stores 

¶ Brochures - capsule summary about the club printed and distributed at various locations such 
as your library. Make sure to update with current club contact information. 

¶ Newspapers:  

a. Articles and photos about club activities. Photos in town/ local papers grab people’s 
attention and gets your club noticed. Aim for an article or club photo every or every 
other week and include "Any women who are interested or want more information, 
please call” or “Like us on Facebook” with your FB site noted. 

b. Ad - to seek new members 

¶ Radio and TV announcements 
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¶ Club display at library or in a store window 

  *     Social Media / Face Book/ Club Websites / Town sites  

 

Social media.. telling stories is crucial in helping to establish an emotional connection with your 
audience. 
For example, "On the Make A Wish Foundation Facebook page, there are several pictures, names, 
and stories of children who have been touched by the foundation's efforts. People are moved by 
what they read. 

 

PROSPECTIVE MEMBERS may be introduced to the club and its members in several ways: 

ü Informal coffees - held at various times during the year, on various days (weekdays & 
weekends) and at various times during the day/evening 

ü Wine and cheese get-togethers 

ü Open club meetings 

ü Themed Membership Drives 

 

To set up a prospective member activity: 

 1. Send invitations to prospective members. 

 2. Phone them before the event. This helps to introduce you and explain the 
preliminaries regarding the club. 

 3. Arrange transportation so the prospective member does not have to come alone. 

 4. Have newsletter and profile/booklet available about the club. 

 5. Follow-up with a phone call a few days after the event to answer any questions. 

 6. Make the prospective member feel special and feel wanted as a valuable addition to 
the club. 

 7. Sit them with a veteran member or have a new member table with you as advisor. 
Discuss the meeting during the social. 

 

To help encourage current club members in the year-long membership effort, incentive prizes can 
be offered for bringing the most new members into the club: 

× Free dues for the following year 

× Free dinner at the annual banquet 

× Special club memento  
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× Club auction:  Offer “club cash” (phony money) as an incentive for club participation and 
leadership for events. At the end of the year, members “bid” on auction items that have 
been donated, shared, purchased with budgeted funds or this is a good way to do some re-
gifting. 

 

Change it up!  Although people like to stay in their comfort zone, progress can be made by 
stretching that level of comfort.   

Ask the club for input for improvement of meetings, events, or projects.   

Perhaps a shorter, more focused meeting would be helpful for that busy working woman, with a 
“meeting after the meeting” to socialize and share personal and non-club related topics. 

 NO idea is silly… let EVERYONE voice their opinion.  We all want to be heard. Sometimes, one little 
spark can ignite and bring on a forest fire of ideas!   

 

The CJW Motto is “Grow, Share, Give and Care”!  

Grow:  bringing in new members to grow the good works your club can accomplish. 

Share: Sharing of new ideas, being heard, being respectful of others ideas. 

Give: Input and positive feedback. 

Care: Why did we join CJW?  Is it because we care about others and want to help 
those less fortunate? 

 

                                                                                                                                                            

IMMEDIATE PAST DIRECTOR/LEADERSHIP/PARLIAMENTARIAN 

Kathy Znosko, kathyznosko@comcast.net 
 

 

 

CORRESPONDING SECRETARY 

Diane Neri, dianeatcjw@gmail.com 

 

We are currently in the process of updating the Blue Book for 2015-2016. All CJW officers 
and chairs are going through the sections of the Blue Book that pertain to them to make 
sure that all information is current. Thank you, Nicole, for being the FIRST person to get 
back to me with your updated section. 

 We are happy to promote your club events. Please submit your flyers (must include a 
CJW logo) to Amy Neves for approval.  

mailto:kathyznosko@comcast.net
mailto:dianeatcjw@gmail.com
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Please remember to let CJW know of any change in officers. Please send us the following 
information: 

CLUB 
Name 

F_NAME L_NAME OFFICE EMAIL ADDRESS CITY ZIP PHONE 

         

         

         

         

We are also collecting official club mailing addresses. If your club uses a PO Box or has a 
physical address please include it with the names of your officers. 

Please send this information to dianeatCJW@gmail.com 

 

 

TREASURER/WAYS & MEANS 

Wendy Gamba, wgamba@yahoo.com, 203-859-5729 

If you need any pins or other supplies please let me know, and I can mail them out 
to you. 

As a follow up to Spring Conference:  For those of you unable to attend, Spring 
Conference is when the CJW Budget is voted on, insurance premiums are discussed and 
any proposals for increases to dues would be voted on.  This is probably the most 
important business meeting of the year.  All the clubs have at least two votes (provided 
your club is in good standing), so you should consider insuring that you send the 
appropriate number of delegates to this meeting each year.  Plus ï it is usually a lot of fun 
and great networking, in my opinion, but I am biased. 

The bulk of our discussion was around insurance.  Here is a recap: 

At the time of the conference we were expecting a level renewal; however, the 
membership is decreasing.  Last year, the insurance dues were partially subsided by an 
insurance premium refund that was received of approximately $12,000.  (See the October 
2014 Bulletin for more information on this and additional discussion on insurance)  
It was voted at Conference to use the remaining amount of the subsidy in the upcoming 
year ï as opposed to stretching it out over 2 or more years.  The intention was to allow the 
clubs to have essentially unchanged dues for this upcoming year, and will give clubs one 
year to plan for the expected increase.  At the time, the projection for dues for July 2016 
was expected to be approximately $25 per member.  The caveat was that this is subject to 
change based on a number of factors, but was our best estimate at this time.   

JUNE UPDATE:  Our insurance agent has been working on this renewal since April.  I was 
pushing hard to have a quote for our Spring Conference discussion. Our agent was 
encouraging me to be patient and I am very happy to report that our patience paid off.  A 

https://d.docs.live.net/0c0e2c60b1f86886/Junior%20Bulletin/dianeatCJW@gmail.com
mailto:wgamba@yahoo.com
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new insurance company has come into our market.  This has not happened in quite a long 
time, probably a factor in making this market attractive.  There was a significant amount of 
application work that needed to be done, but it paid off.  We have been presented a quote 
for 70% less than what we were previously paying for the exact same coverage.   

The Board met, reviewed and formally accepted the quote for the 7/1/15 
-6/30/16 policy.  In light of this significant cost savings and in 
accordance with the vote taken at Conference – THERE WILL BE NO 
INSURANCE BILLING FOR THE UPCOMING YEAR!  After paying for the 
annual premium, there will still be surplus funds to be applied to next 
year as well, but we expect that there will be a small bill rendered for 
July 2016.  Although there is never any certainty, the agent expects that 
future renewals will have only regular increases and that we need not be 
concerned about a sudden jump back to last year’s pricing. 

 

Bonding Insurance:  Bonding insurance is essentially coverage for theft or unintentional 
loss of money.  As part of my first year on the job as Treasurer I have been working closely 
with our insurance agent to obtain this coverage both for the board and for the clubs.  After 
a substantial amount of investigation into our options, the best alternative is to have 
individual clubs opt in for this coverage if they desire it.  A base line cost is $187 per club, 
per year, for up to 5 executive board members to be covered.  The cost would go up if the 
number of board members increased. There is a minimum price, which is likely at 3 
individuals.  Please keep in mind that this coverage is limited to the loss/theft related to the 
specific people you have listed on the coverage. The coverage is for up to $25,000 per 
club and does not include a conviction clause.  Larger clubs or clubs with one or more 
large events should investigate this option.  Smaller clubs and/or clubs that disburse the 
vast majority of their funds each year should weigh this decision carefully.  I am happy to 
discuss specific circumstances with any club who may want additional guidance.  I am 
available by e-mail or we can set up a phone call or I would be happy to come to your club 
meeting.  The design will allow those clubs who should have this coverage in place the 
ability to get it, while not unduly burdening those who do not need it.  Please remember, in 
order to make a claim under this coverage you will need to be able to sufficiently document 
(i.e. PROVE) your loss.  Think about your events and your treasury function.  If money 
were to be lost or missing, how would you be able to prove it?  Please consider your 
current practices and if you have any questions or concerns, please let me know. 

If you would like to purchase this coverage here is how:  Contact Maggie directly ï her 
information follows. 

Following is an excerpt from my previous insurance article.  The full version is available on 
the CJW website in the October 2014 newsletter under Treasurer. 

Clubs can request both the proof of insurance and insurance certificates DIRECTLY 
FROM OUR INSURANCE AGENT.  She will be able to get you what you need quickly, but 
please be sure to give her several daysô notice.  Maggieôs contact information is: 

Margaret E.  Hannon, CIC, CRM 
Account Executive 
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John M. Glover Agency 
9 Webster Square Road 

Berlin, CT 06037 
860.259.1437  Office 

860.760.8220  Fax 
mhannon@johnmglover.com 

 

The following items are NOT insured activities: 

Bounce Houses, Trampolines and similar activities 

Events where there are animals (petting zoos, pony rides) 

Events with weapons, even ones that don’t shoot real bullets  

Sporting Events 

Alcohol 

 

RECORDING SECRETARY 

 

No report 

 

How would you like to become a ñbehind the scenesò member of the greatest 
organization in CT? We have an opening for a Recording Secretary for CJW. If you are 

interested please contact Amy Neves nevesfamily34@gmail.com. The job description is 

available at www.cjw.org in our Blue Book. 

 

 

 

 

ARTS & EDUCATION 

Elizabeth Tischio, johntischio@bhhsne.com, 860-349-3065 

 

“Live as if you were to die tomorrow. 

Learn as if you were to live forever.” 

~Mahatma Ghandi~ 

 

  This yearôs recipient of The Maureen Borski Scholarship is Cynthia Cruz, who will receive 
$1,325.  She was sponsored by Shoreline Community Women.  Cynthia lives in Waterbury 

mailto:mhannon@johnmglover.com
mailto:nevesfamily34@gmail.com
http://www.cjw.org/
mailto:johntischio@prudentialct.com
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and attends Post University, where she is majoring in accounting.  As a high school 
student, she had considered criminal justice and secretarial work but found accounting a 
fun challenge to conquer.  Originally her goal was to get her bachelor degree, but then she 
wanted to become a CPA. 

  Cynthia had the opportunity to volunteer for the Shoreline Community Women when a 
new treasurer needed assistance with organizing multiple years of financial records.  
Volunteering for this project helped Cynthia exercise some of her greatest strengths, 
organization and attention to detail.  She also learned about the importance of time 
management.  We wish her continued success as she pursues her passion. 

 

Enjoy!  

Elizabeth  Tischio 

 

CONSERVATION & CURRENT AFFAIRS 

Ronnie Hollis,  ronniestarfish50@aol.com 

“Juniors make a difference in the lives of others” 

Conservation/ Current Affairs 

  

Current Affairs  

I have something I would like to share with you.  I wanted to get a copy of my fathers 

Military Service Record.  And after hunting on a couple of sites.  I found one that put me 

on the right track.  (www.archives.gov) I was able to get exactly what I wanted.   I got a 

copy of over 50 page report.  Everything from his enlistment to his discharge.  I found  

out he got 2 medals Good Conduct and African Middle Eastern Theater Ribbon, which 

I never knew.  There was a cost of $70. which was more than worth it to me. 

 

Flag Etiquette  

The flag should never be dipped to any person or thing.  It should only be flown upside-down  

as a sign of a distress signal. 

 

The flag should never be used as drapery, covering a desk or platform or any decoration. 

Bunting is sold in the red white and blue and is sold for the purpose of decoration 

 

Sometimes a flag needs to be retired.  Contact your local American Legion Post or Scout  

mailto:ronniestarfish50@aol.com
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Troop to inquire the date(s) of the service. 

 

Conservation 

Make sure that your household appliances are working at their best.    A clean exhaust fan 

works better and more efficiently then a dirty one.  Clean the light bulbs in your lamps.   

It's getting to that time were we can get outside to work in our gardens.  It does not matter 

if you do not have room for a garden try growing things in pots.  So many things do very  

well in a pots.  And fresh vegetables can not be beat  

 

Ronnie 

 

Reminder,  Send me your clubs best Conservation and Currant Affairs Projects 

 

 

HEALTH & HOMELIFE 

At Spring Conference, Dr. Jack Hauser founded HeartCare Associates of CT, LLC in New 
Haven presented information to CJW attendees regarding heart disease and varicose 
veins and shared that each year, six times as many women die of cardiovascular disease 
than breast cancer; in 2014, 40,000 women died from breast cancer compared to 320,000 
women who died from heart disease.  Heart disease is the #1 killer of women over the age 
of 25, in the United States, regardless of race or ethnicity.  The condition affects 10 percent 
of women between the ages of 45 and 64, and one in four women over 65 years of age - 
about 8 million women in all.  Studies show that women's symptoms are less likely 
identified as heart disease related. The symptoms of coronary artery disease and heart 
attack can be different for women than they are in men. Women are also less likely to 
recognize the symptoms of a heart attack and seek treatment. By learning and recognizing 
the symptoms, women can become assertive in their treatment.  At HeartCare, Dr. 
Hauser's offers comprehensive heart evaluations designed just for women; focusing on 
early detection and prevention to improve womenôs life-long health and well-being.   

In 2014, 4 billion prescriptions were written; with a population of 300 million, that equates 
to 13 prescriptions per every man, woman and child!  The focus of health should be on 
living well and prevention not to succumb to prescription dependency once issues are 
detected.   When the arterial system is inflamed, it becomes more susceptible to 
issues.  The good news is that it is possible to assess your risk for heart disease and 
reverse future effects through prevention.   Just like heart disease, which bases its 
beginnings on inflammation, such is the same for varicose veins.   Although varicose veins 
are typically unsightly, they are recognized as a true medical condition. Often, varicose 
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veins are an indication of underlying venous insufficiency, which can lead to swelling, clots, 
and infection. Early vein treatment can prevent these problems. 

Venous insufficiency is common: almost half of all Americans have some form of it ï 
varicose veins, spider veins, or reticular veins.  Symptoms may seem harmless at first but 
if left untreated, can often lead to serious problems which include: pain, swelling, clots, and 
infection.  Early detection and treatment can prevent these potential problems that might 
affect your health and the quality of your life.  Common symptoms of venous insufficiency 
include:  

o Leg heaviness, aching, cramps and swelling. 

o Leg ulcers. 

o Restless legs. 

o Itching or burning of the skin on your legs. 

o Brown, purple or red discoloration of the lower leg or foot. 

o Risk for development of blood clots  

Non-surgical treatments of vein disease are available and a simple same-day procedure 
can be performed in the office with no scarring or side effects, and no lengthy 
recovery!  More information can be found at The Vein Center at HeartCare at 
http://hcveincenter.com/index.html 

 I am pleased to announce the following individuals are recipients of this yearôs Paulie Magera 
Award.  The Paulie Magera Award was established in 2003 in memory of CJW Director Evelyn 

Mageraôs son who passed away that year. The purpose of the fund is to provide financial assistance 

to adults/children who are intellectually disabled. The funds are awarded based on need and impact 

on quality of life.  

¶ $450.00 to Amanda and Gloria Clair from the Junior Womenô s Club of Wolcott to support 

monthly projects they sponsor with the Commission for Individuals with Special Needs in 

Wolcott. 

¶ $475.00 to Ms. Joan Goodwin of Windsor to purchase a lift recliner to assist her from a 

sitting to standing position and vice versa. 

¶ $500.00 to 15 year old Rebecca DiDomizio of Newtown to cover the out of pocket expense 

for a safety helmet that she requires to protect her while living with a seizure disorder. 

 

JUNIOR BULLETIN, MEDIA COORDINATOR 

Diane Neri, 14 Beach Road, Clinton, CT 06413, dianeatCJW@gmail.com 860-669-8333 cell: 860-389-5650 

Passwords for all internal documents will be (shhhh, donôt tell anyone) ócjwô. All lower case. 

http://hcveincenter.com/index.html
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Pictures! I need pictures of your club events. Let me see what youôre doing 
and please identify people in the pictures and the when-what-where-and why 
so I can incorporate them in Amyôs memory book (and add them to our web 
page if youôd like). Send electronically in .pdf format, please, and put ñAmyôs 

Albumò in the subject line. 

The next Junior Bulletin with cover July-August and will be sent out the first week in 
August. After that we will go back on our regular schedule with deadlines on the 20th of the 
month and distribution the first of the month. 

JUNIORETTES 

No report 

 

 

LONG TERM AFFILIATION (LTA) 

Michelle Cook mcook1125@yahoo.com 

 See the Perimeter Newsletter, attached to this Bulletin. 

 

No report. Please see the ABRI Newsletter at the end of this newsletter. 

LONG TERM AFFILIATION SEARCH 

Kathy Znosko, kathyznosko@comcast.net 

LTA Evaluation Committee 

Kathy Znosko, Immediate Past Director 

kathyznosko@comcast.net 

 

At Spring Conference 2016, we will end our time with our current LTA, Female Soldiers: 
Forgotten Heroes and we will vote in a new LTA.  To help us choose one that is the best fit 
for our clubs, we need the help of all of you. 

 

The process begins now, with the publication of our Request for Proposal.  You can find 
that RFP in this issue of the Junior Bulletin.  This year, it includes an actual application 
form that should make it easier for our applying organizations to give us all of the 

mailto:mcook1125@yahoo.com
mailto:kathyznosko@comcast.net


14 | P a g e  
 
 

information we need.  It is the responsibility of the organizations to fill out and submit the 
application.  This is NOT a task to be taken on by a club.  If an organization wants our 
support, they need to be invested in asking for it, through our application.  In the past, 
some clubs have applied on behalf of an organization, but the clubs don't have all of the 
information we need.  The applications need to come directly from the organizations. 

 

What we do ask of all clubs is that they publicize this RFP and distribute it to all qualified 
organizations.  Here are some ideas on how to publicize it.  

 

1) Social Media (Facebook, Twitter, etc.) 

 

            -on clubôs FB page 

            -on memberôs own page 

            -ask other non-profits in the area to share your link 

            -ask local chamber to share link 

            -ask local TV (WFSB, WTNH etc.) to share on their page 

 

2) Ask local town halls/chambers to advertise on their website 

 

3) List of all the CT online newspapers.  

 

http://www.onlinenewspapers.com/usstate/usconnec.htm 

 

Media Kit: Organize a media kit for your local newspaper with materials you 
already have. Include a press release, brochures, newsletters, statistical 
information, pictures and biographies of key people in the nonprofit 
organization. Submit the kit to newspapers in your area so they have the 
option to write a story about your nonprofit organization and publish it for free. 
  

4) List of CT magazines 

 

http://www.w3newspapers.com/usa/connecticut-magazines/ 

 

5)Radio Spots 

 

6) Public television 

http://www.onlinenewspapers.com/usstate/usconnec.htm
http://www.w3newspapers.com/usa/connecticut-magazines/
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Please keep in mind that the ideal organizations will be able to help us as 
much as we help them.  We give them money, goods, and assistance in any 
way we can, but we do ask them to help us by getting our name out, in the 
form of publicizing our involvement with them.  We always choose the 
organizations that speak to us on an emotional level, but we also need to let 
people know of our good works to help keep CJW and all of our member 
clubs alive to continue doing this good work. 
 

I would like to thank the volunteers to this committee, Nicole Maxellon, Diane 
Maxellon, Lourdes Rojas, Marianne Matunas, Jessica Pettit, and Donna 
Wesolowski for their help. 
 

Kathy 

 

 

 

MEETING PLANNER 

Nicole Maxellon nmaxellon@aol.com 

Welcome back Juniors! As summer is coming to an end, a new club 

year is approaching fast! We have a very special announcement to make at 
this coming Fall Conference!  

Fall Conference 2015 hosted by the Enfield Junior Womenôs Club, will be October 24th at 
the Crowne Plaza, in Cromwell! The Enfield Juniors have been very busy these past few 
months putting together two great days of fun. Friday, October 23rd they will be hosting a 
trivia/game night for all who want to come. The cost is $5 dollar per person. Rooms are 
available. Then on Saturday, October 24th it will be our regularly scheduled business 
conference. I sure hope everyone got the Save the Date that went out a few weeks ago. 
RAFFLES will be at each club’s will to participate. All Raffle profits will go back to 
each of your own clubs. Clubs must provide the tickets as well as be in charge of 
selling tickets the day of. (We did this at our past Spring Conference and it was quite 
a hit!) 

PLEASE LOOK OUT FOR THE CALL!!! 

On a side note, Presidentôs Banquet is still open. This will be a Saturday in mid-March and 
will be not only a special day to reward our hard working Presidents, but also to listen to 
the top 4 finalists for our upcoming Long Term Affiliation. IF THERE IS ANY CLUB/CLUBS 
THAT WOULD LIKE TO HOST PRESIDENT’S BANQUET PLEASE CONTACT ME. 
Spring Conference will be hosted by Central Connecticut Community Womenôs Club 
(formerly known as Cromwell). 

mailto:nmaxellon@aol.com
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Any questions about future conferences and Fall Conference 2015 can be emailed to me 
at nmaxellon@aol.com or you can call me at any time at 860-874-5790. 

I look forward to meeting many of you in the near future!! 

Nicole Maxellon 

CJW Meeting Planner 

 

 

WAYS AND MEANS 

Wendy Gamba, wgamba@yahoo.com 

  

Hi Juniors ï I am happy to report that with your help we have been able to move a good 
deal of the old stock that we have been carrying for some time.  I thank you and more 
importantly, my husband thanks you as the number of boxes in my dining room is 
reducing! 

With that being said, some of you have asked if we are getting more of this or that.  There 
is not currently a plan to reorder anything that we have previously carried but that is not to 
say that we couldnôt reorder OR find something new that is of interest to your clubs. 

Please drop me a line if you have any suggestions for CJW branded items.  Some 
thoughts that have been discussed are window clings for your car, tea towels, pens and 
pencils.  The stemless wine glasses that were given out at Spring Conference seemed to 
be well liked by the recipients.  Did you like them enough to consider purchasing them?  
Let me know!!  wgamba@yahoo.com 

We still have plenty of certificates and environmentally friendly shopping bags.  And as 
always, we have the pins.   If anybody needs pins for end of year ceremonies, please give 
me plenty of lead time so I can get them in the mail to you or make other arrangements to 
meet up with you.   

 

CHARTER OAK 

 

Barkhamsted Women's Club, Enfield Junior Women's Club, South Windsor Junior Women's Club,  
Tolland Junior Women, Vernon Junior Womenôs Club, Windsor Junior Woman's Club, Tolland 
Juniorettes 

  

Clubs, please send news items directly to Diane Neri with your club name and 
district in the Subject. 

OK clubs, what have you been up to this past month? Send me ONE paragraph about your 
clubôs last meeting. Make sure to include your club name and the District. Send to 
dianeatcjw@gmail.com. 

mailto:nmaxellon@aol.com
mailto:wgamba@yahoo.com
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DOGWOOD 

Donna Wesolowski, 873 Bayberry Lane, Orange, CT 06477, donnaweso@optimum.net, 203-799-3519 

Junior Women's Club of Fairfield, the Junior Woman's Club of Milford, the Monroe Women's Club, the 
Newtown Junior Women's Club, the Orange Community Women, the Stratford Junior Woman's Club, the 
Trumbull Community Women, Inc., the West Haven Junior Woman's Club, and the Orange Community 
Juniorettes.  

Hello Everyone!! 

As summer draws to a close and the New Year starts (we all know the year REALLY starts in 

September, NOT January!), I am sure you are as excited as I am to hear what is going on in all of the 

CJW Clubs across the state.  Hereôs a sampling of whatôs going on in Dogwoodéé 

 - Donna Wesolowski, Dogwood District Advisor 

 

 Highlights and News from our Clubs: 

 The Monroe Womenôs Club is currently working on two projects:  Our ñYouôve Been Pinkedò 

Flamingo Fundraiser & Our Comedy Night Fundraiser.   The Flamingo Fundraiser is currently on and 

ends after September.  For $15 residents of Monroe can ñpinkò a resident, relative or friend (Monroe 

addresses only).  Pinking consists of 9 pink plastic flamingos flocking around the ñpinkeeôsò mailbox 

for a 2 day stay.  Proceeds this year will go to St. Vincentôs Swim Across the Sound which sponsors 

a Moble Mammography Program.  This is our third year sponsoring the flamingo fundraiser.  

Our Comedy Night Fundraiser (see attached flyer) will be on Friday, October 16 at the Stone Barn in 

Monroe from 7-11 pm.  The event includes a 3- Act Comedy Show by Treehouse Comedy 

Productions, a buffet dinner, Silent Auction, Door Prizes & Cash Bar.  Tickets are $60 per person & 

can be purchased by mail @ Monroe Womenôs Club, P.O. Box 73, Monroe, CT  06468. Tickets can 

also be reserved by phone 203-452-8468 but still must be paid in advance.  For more info: visit 

www.monroewomensclub.org.  A portion of the proceeds will benefit The Smile Train, an 

organization that provides cleft lip and palate surgery to those in need, especially developing 

countries.  Cost of one surgery is $250.  

 In October the club also recognizes Breast Cancer Awareness Month by hanging a wreath outside of 

Town Hall.  A photo shoot is usually done with members and the Town Selectman.  A Breast Cancer 

Awareness Display is set at the library with free pink ribbon pins, informational pamphlets and a 3 

foot artificial cherry tree called our ñCherry Blossom Wishing Tree.ò  Residents are encouraged to 

write message of hope or wishes for their friends and relatives affected by breast cancer & hang them 

on the tree.  On the lighter side, we run a Halloween Costume and Candy Drive in October, date 

TBA.  Residents are encouraged to donate their used and outgrown costumes which last year were 

delivered to the Monroe Food Pantry.  After that, we are in full holiday swing running our Poinsettia 

Fundraiser with deliveries after Thanksgiving, followed by our Luminaria Sale & Holiday Tree 

Lighting @ the Town Gazebo in early December and Member Holiday Dinner before the yearôs end! 

Thatôs a quick overview of our fall & early winter projects.  Our first meeting of the year resumes on 

Sept. 1st.  Hope you are enjoying the rest of your summeré.it goes by so quick.  :) 

Here are the Trumbull Community Women's  happenings: 

Over the summer in July we held a food drive at Stop & Shop to help replenish the shelves of the 

Trumbull Food Pantry. Trumbull Social Services is providing assistance for over 130 families in town. 

mailto:donnaweso@optimum.net
http://www.monroewomensclub.org/
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Within a few hours we had one of our memberôs Suburban filled to the max with products for Social 
Services! 

Trumbull Community Women will be sponsoring the Children's Creative Center at the Trumbull Arts 

Festival, on Sept. 13th.The crafts will include: crowns, face painting, coffee filter butterflies, coloring 

pages and the ever popular squawkers. It always promises to be a fun time! The crafts are for children 

ages of 5-12 years old. 

Also in September the club will be working with the Trumbull Library and help them celebrate their 

40th anniversary with a reception at the library on Sept. 20th. 

We are once again sponsoring the Health Walk which is part of the Annual Pumpkin Run at Trumbull 

High School on October 18th. The run/walk raises scholarship money for graduating high school 

seniors. As part of this yearôs walk we will have a pumpkin leaf bag contest. 

The club will have its first board meeting and general meeting soon. It will be nice to formally meet 

after the summer break and continue the "Junior" spirit! 

 

Orange Community Women will start off the fall with a table at the Orange Country Fair. Weôll be 

selling two different versions of tea towels: Connecticut and New England designs.  Our next Fall 

Fundraiser will be a comedy night to be held at Orange Ale House on Saturday, October 24th with 

Tree House Comedy. Itôs looking to be a really fun night!  Be on the look-out for a flier soon! 

Mary Ann Stroup, the Director of Days for Girls, will be joining us for a meeting this fall for us to 

learn more about this effort, and how we can offer assistance.   

 

The Orange Community Juniorettes, along with the Orange Volunteer Fire Department have been 

recognized by the Chamber of Commerce for their volunteerism over the past year. The girls have 

worked hard donating their time and talents on behalf of the community and will receive an award for 

their efforts at the Chamber breakfast in October. 

Additionally they have completed phase II of the beatification project at the Orange Fire Department, 

weeding, and weeding and weeding.  Phase III which includes transplanting and mulching will take 

place when the weather begins to cool. 

They have also elected a new slate of officers.  After the July meeting they subsequently met on their 

own to come up with a projects that they would like to focus on in the new year, one of which includes 

a bomb vest for Loki, our new police dog.   
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Monroe Womenôs Club 

Presents 
      

Tree House Comedy 
Productions 

 

@ The Stone Barn 
175 Shelton Road, Monroe 

 

Friday, October 16th 

7-11 PM 
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Dinner & Show $60 per person 
Buffet Dinner, 3-Act Comedy Show, Silent Auction, Cash Bar 

A Portion of Proceeds to Benefit The Smile Train 

 

For More Info:  Call  203-452-8468 

or  visit:   www.monroewomensclub.org  

 

 

REGAL MONARCHS 

Simsbury Juniors has been busy this spring! In addition to our regular Meals 
on Wheels deliveries and cupcake baking for the Senior Center, the club 
hosted about 100 children and their families at the annual Ladybug Bash 
preschool carnival, which included games, face painting, an Alex's Lemonade 
Stand, music and crafts.  The club also celebrated spring at a local senior 

citizens' residence with crafts and games, and hosted Mugs and More for Moms, a free 
event at which more than 65 children painted pottery pieces, which were then fired and 
ready for Mother's Day.  Members also celebrated Service Appreciation Day by making 
and delivering baskets of goodies to our local fire stations, ambulance company and police 
department. Currently we are collecting gently used stuffed animals to donate to Loveable 
Huggables, an organization that will refurbish them and distribute them to emergency first 
responders to give to children. 

 

 

S.H.O.R.E. 

Durham Woman's Club, Haddam Junior Woman's Club, Lyme-Old Lyme Junior Women's Club, 
Shoreline Community Women, Inc., Wallingford Community Women 

 

I challenge other S.H.O.R.E. district clubs to send me a paragraph or a photo of what your 

club did at your last meeting. Send it to dianeatcjw@gmail.com. Better yet, would someone 

like to step up and join the CJW Board as District Advisor? 

Another club year is winding down. Let the summer fun begin! While Shoreline doesnôt 
have scheduled business meetings our major fundraiser is held in August and we have two 
days of fundraising at the Charity Carousel at Lenny and Joeôs Fish Tale in Madison on the 
4th of July and Labor Day. All the proceeds from the carousel are donated to the 
ñorganization du jourò and ours are earmarked for the LTA and our Soldier Boxes. The 
highlight of the summer is our ñBlender Partyò (appetizers, desserts and yummy blender 

mailto:dianeatcjw@gmail.com
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concoctions). We also get called on to volunteer at various functions happening around 
town during the summer. Great way to get our name out there. 

 

WILDBURY 

  

Beacon Falls Junior Woman's Club, Bethlehem Junior Women's Club, Junior Woman's Club of Bristol, 
Cheshire Junior Women's Club, Junior Women's Club of Litchfield Hills, Middlebury Community Women's 
Club, Southbury Junior Women's Club, Junior Woman's Club of Watertown, Junior Women's Club of 
Wolcott, Woodbury Junior Women's Club, Southbury Juniorettes, Wolcott Juniorettes, Woodbury Juniorettes 

 

OK clubs, what have you been up to this past month? Send me ONE paragraph about your 
clubôs last meeting. Make sure to include your club name and the District. Send to 

dianeatcjw@gmail.com. 

 

THIS AND THAT  

(anyone who wants to can stop reading here, but you may miss a really good recipe or project idea) 

 

I just volunteered to bake an apple pie for a local cause. If you have a ñknock-your-socks-offò 

recipe please share it (before October 4th). If not hereôs what Iôm making: 

Mum's Irish Apple Pie 
Recipe By:BRIANGREEN 

"As a little boy I grew up helping my mother make apple and fruit pies. She was from Cork 
in southern Ireland so I'm guessing the recipe is Irish and possibly the same one her 
mother taught her. Sadly my mum is no longer with us, but her legendary apple pie lives on 
in my memory. I promise you will love this pie!" 

Ingredients 

¶ 1 1/2 cups all-purpose flour  
¶ 3/4 cup cake flour  
¶ 1/2 teaspoon salt  
¶ 1 tablespoon white sugar  
¶ 1 cup unsalted butter  
¶ 3 tablespoons shortening  
¶ 1/4 cup sour cream  

¶ 1/8 teaspoon lemon juice  
¶ 5 large Granny Smith apples - peeled, cored and sliced  
¶ 1/2 cup white sugar  
¶ 2 tablespoons all-purpose flour  
¶ 1/2 tablespoon ground nutmeg  

mailto:dianeatcjw@gmail.com
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¶ 1/8 teaspoon lemon juice  
¶ 1 egg, beaten  

Directions 

1. Preheat oven to 350 degrees F (175 degrees C). Grease a 9 inch pie pan. 
2. To Make Crust: In a large bowl, combine flours, salt and sugar. Cut in butter and 

shortening until coarse crumbs are formed. Mix in sour cream and lemon juice. 
Keep mixing until dough forms a ball; dough may be slightly lumpy, this is fine. Wrap 
dough ball in plastic wrap and allow to chill for 1 hour. 

3. Once chilled, take dough out of refrigerator and cut it in half; keep one half covered 
and in the refrigerator. Roll dough to 1/8 of an inch. To lift pie shell, roll dough 
around rolling pin and then unroll into pie pan. Trim overhanging edges of pie crust. 

4. To Make Filling: Place apples into pie shell. In a small bowl, combine sugar, flour 
and nutmeg; mix thoroughly. Sprinkle mixture over apples. Squirt lemon juice over 
apples. Place pie in refrigerator while top crust is rolled out. 

5. Remove pie from refrigerator. Brush outer edge of bottom crust with beaten egg. 
Place second crust on top of pie; crimp pie shell edges together. Brush entire top 
crust with egg and cut 4 steam slots into it. 

6. Bake in a preheated 350 degrees F (175 degrees C) oven for 45 minutes, or until 
golden brown. Allow pie to completely cool before serving. Serve warm with 
whipped cream or vanilla ice cream. 
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REQUEST FOR PROPOSAL 2016-2020 LONG-TERM AFFILIATION 

 

MISSION STATEMENT 

Connecticut Junior Women, Inc. is a volunteer organization of women with diverse talents who 

donate time, financial and moral support for the betterment of their local, state, national and global 

communities while providing opportunities for personal growth and leadership. 

 

GENERAL INFORMATION 

Founded in 1979, Connecticut Junior Women, Inc. (CJW) is a 501(c)3 organization with a membership 

of approximately 530 women and girls who are members of individual clubs in approximately 30 

communities.  Membership is comprised of women ages 18 & older.  “Juniorette” membership is 

comprised of girls ages 9-18. 

 

CJW has sponsored scholarships, promoted the arts, worked in soup kitchens & shelters, supported 

international relief, started conservation programs, collected a multitude of items for worthy causes 

and holds an annual statewide spelling bee. Our volunteer service has impacted families, youth, the 

elderly, veterans and many individuals with health issues.  

 

In the last thirty-six years, CJW has given over $27 million in monetary and non-monetary donations 

to community projects throughout the state. Over $900,000 has  been given to the following 

projects: Sudden Infant Death Syndrome (1978-80), Lupus Foundation (1980-82), Juvenile 

Rheumatoid Arthritis (1982-84), UCONN Children’s Cancer Program (1984-86), Project Discovery 

(1986-88), Special Wishes, Inc. (1988-90 & 1996-98)UCONN Pediatric Pulmonary Program (1990-92), 

Beardsley Zoo Educational Center (1992-94), UCONN Craniofacial Team (1994-96), Roaring Brook 

Nature Center (1998-2000), Burn Center at Bridgeport Hospital (2000-02) , Time for Life (2002-08), 

Covenant to Care for Children (2008-2012), and Female Soldiers: Forgotten Heroes (2012-2016). 

CJW Clubs are currently located in the following Connecticut communities: 

Barkhamsted 

Beacon Falls 

Bethlehem 

Bristol 

Cheshire 

Cromwell 

Fairfield 

Glastonbury 

Haddam 

Hebron 

Litchfield 

Lyme-Old Lyme 

Monroe 

Newtown 

Orange* 

Shoreline (Clinton area) 

Simsbury 

South Windsor 

Trumbull 

Vernon 

Wallingford 

Watertown 

West Haven 

Windsor 
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Durham 

Enfield 

 

 

Marlborough 

Middlebury 

Milford 

 

Stratford 

Tolland* 

 

Wolcott* 

Woodbury 

* indicates communities with Junior and Juniorette clubs 

 

CRITERIA 

CJW is accepting applications from qualified non-profit agencies to partner with us in providing 

service to Connecticut communities.  

Eligible organizations must meet all of the following requirements: 

¶ A non-profit, 501(c)3 corporation that has been in business for at least 5 yrs 

¶ A human services mission 

¶ An annual budget less than $5 million 

¶ Established program(s) serving residents throughout Connecticut (especially in areas where 
CJW clubs are located) 

¶ Ability to provide opportunities for direct involvement by CJW clubs (volunteering, in-kind 
donations etc.) 

 

CJW is accepting applications from individual agencies as well as collaborative applications from 

agencies with similar missions (referred to as “mission based” LTA Project), one of these agencies will 

be selected as our new LTA. The support CJW provides will be both financial and in-kind.  The 

financial support can be used for program and administrative expenses.  Over the last 14 years, CJW 

has averaged $25,000 - $30,000 in annual combined financial support and in-kind donations for their 

selected State Project.  The type of support from local clubs may vary based on the selected 

organization’s needs.   

The agency(s) must serve a wide area of Connecticut residents, and ideal applicants will serve the 

same areas where CJW clubs are located.  If an agency meets the criteria listed above but has a 

limited service area, it must submit an application with letter(s) of intent from other agencies that 

share their mission and serve other areas of Connecticut.   

If a “mission based” State Project is selected by the CJW membership, the financial and in-kind 

support will be divided among the collaborative agencies.   

CJW will deduct an administration fee not to exceed 10% from the monetary donations from 

individual CJW clubs to offset its expenses for supporting the State Project.   

The selected agency(s) will agree to: 

¶ Acknowledge CJW support (financial, in-kind, volunteering etc.) in its agency newsletters, 
annual report, website etc. 
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¶ Submit articles to local newspapers and social media when selected as the CJW State Project 
and for each monetary donation from CJW.  Copies of the articles must be provided to CJW 
within 30 days of publication. 

¶ Provide periodic agency/program updates for CJW conferences/meetings at the request of 
the CJW Director or State Project Chairs. 

¶ Appoint a representative to serve as a liaison to CJW LTA Project Chair(s) and CJW State 
Board. 

¶ Utilize CJW LTA Chair(s) as liaison(s) to CJW Clubs & CJW State Board. 

¶ Sign a letter of agreement for the above conditions. 
 

IMPORTANT DATES: 

Application due date:    Applications due no later than November 30, 2015 

Notification of finalists:   January 31, 2016 

Presentations to CJW membership:  CJW President’s Brunch – a Saturday mid-March TBD 

Final selection:    May 7, 2016 – CJW Spring Conference 
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APPLICATION FOR CONNECTICUT JUNIOR WOMEN, INC. 

LONG TERM AFFILIATION 
(Please complete the application – all incomplete applications will be disregarded)  

(Please attach separate sheets if needed) 

 

Organizations Name: 

___________________________________________________________________ 

 

Address: ____________________________________________________________ 

                 ____________________________________________________________  

City: ____________________________________State: _____ Zip Code:_________ 

 

Telephone Number: __________________________Facsimile Number: _______________________ 

 

Website: 

_____________________________________________________________________________ 

 

------------------------------------------------------ 

Contact Information 

 

Name: _________________________________________ Telephone Number: __________________ 

 

Email Address: 

________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Business History: 

 

Length of Time in Business: __________________________ 

 

Concise History: 

__________________________________________________________________________________ 
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__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Mission Statement: 

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________ 

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

Description of the Need/Problem the Agency Addresses: 

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Current Services and Programs: 

__________________________________________________________________________________ 

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________ 
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Service Area and Population Served: 

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

Brief Summary of Achievements and Number of Clients Served Annually: 

__________________________________________________________________________________ 

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

Current List of Board Members with Affiliations: 

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________ 

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________ 
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Current Organization Chart (Including Key Staff & Turnover Rate): 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Organization Goals: 

__________________________________________________________________________________ 

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________

_______________ 

 

Brief Description of How the Organization Measures Success (Evaluation Plan): 

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________ 
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Please attach the following Financial Statements: 

¶ 501(c)3 Designation Letter 

¶ Latest Audited Financial Statements 

¶ Current Financial Statements 

¶ Current Budget 

¶ List of Grantors 

¶ Annual Grant Amounts 

 

How Connecticut Juniors Can Help: 

 

5ŜǎŎǊƛōŜ ²Ƙŀǘ /W²Ωǎ CƛƴŀƴŎƛŀƭ 5ƻƴŀǘƛƻƴǎ ²ƛƭƭ {ǳǇǇƻǊǘΥ 

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________

_ 

 

 

Describe Opportunities for Direct Involvement by Area Clubs (i.e. ς volunteering, in-kind 

contributions, etc.) 

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________ 

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________ 
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Describe How your Organization Learned of this Application: 

__________________________________________________________________________________

__ 

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

Connecticut Junior Women, Inc. Contact Information 

Applications and Questions should be electronically submitted to cjw.lta@gmail.com 

 

CJW Website 

http://www.cjw.org 

 

 

 

  

mailto:cjw.lta@gmail.com
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THE PERIMETER 

 

 

 

August 2015 Edition 

 

Dear Diane,  
  
As summer winds down and the kids head back to school 

we would like to share some highlights from August with 

you! Our residents have been hard at work volunteering 

with local organizations and our event committe e is putting 

the final touches on the Stadium Stair Climb Challenge. 

Read through this issue of The Perimeter for more! 
 

Step up for the Brave 

Climb for a Cause!  

Our first ever Step Up for the Brave Stadium Stair Climb 

Challenge is less than two weeks away! It is shaping up to 

be a fun event that you will not want to miss.  The stadium 

stair climb challenge is a unique event and vertical road race 

where patrons will "Brave the Heights" in honor of our 

brave military. Saturday, September 12th hundreds of 

people will take to the stadium staircases at the Bridgeport 

Bluefish Stadium at the Ballpark at Harbor Yard in 

Bridgeport! Registration is now open!  

 

There are many ways in which you can participate in the 

event! 

In This Month's 

Issue...  

Step up for the Brave  

Homerun for Heroes  

Marcy Takes on Loch 

Ness  

Giving Back  

GIVE NOW   
  

  

Going 

shopping?  

Don't forget 

about Homes for 

the Brave while 

you are at the 

store! We are in 

need of small 

trash cans, desk 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001rdoYmW7dRc689SIW5tkoEsdNZve1sRQwLuEFj2axq6o7pQcciq1IfXa9VubYcXPzVi78a_ugx41Av53muiASxfRWmXF97mAu5kT1YbZy35GqGTCxj1YckMlO5x7b6P1Z90Ki24esGFWS6EKb41J_LDjDbAvLqm2MObAMiArumcGmsC8kC5sz8tB1xpggJ3ABf_7ReCnvms5RsBc9IT4tRb7PmmsIGtYGuBYrDFHOFhhOlknd1MUxaPXx1Q999yHjXe55RdPRak5weCj7QpsC9uc2yrzftJOmVIVfVBVucMbMv2cgucOHBw==&c=zPrwM9QODK1zfABwar7bCTIq8_bhWNbJwccAuWcpaT9rbIkgqCG8GA==&ch=uMe-tBN1rfhQOXVPvJ2BMl0c2h4Y-mV1HnGcADSlFLADIgpOHy4wgg==
imap://rindle17%40gmail%2Ecom@imap.googlemail.com:993/fetch%3EUID%3E/%5BGmail%5D/All%20Mail%3E15182#LETTER.BLOCK51
imap://rindle17%40gmail%2Ecom@imap.googlemail.com:993/fetch%3EUID%3E/%5BGmail%5D/All%20Mail%3E15182#LETTER.BLOCK44
imap://rindle17%40gmail%2Ecom@imap.googlemail.com:993/fetch%3EUID%3E/%5BGmail%5D/All%20Mail%3E15182#LETTER.BLOCK55
imap://rindle17%40gmail%2Ecom@imap.googlemail.com:993/fetch%3EUID%3E/%5BGmail%5D/All%20Mail%3E15182#LETTER.BLOCK55
imap://rindle17%40gmail%2Ecom@imap.googlemail.com:993/fetch%3EUID%3E/%5BGmail%5D/All%20Mail%3E15182#LETTER.BLOCK33
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001rdoYmW7dRc689SIW5tkoEsdNZve1sRQwLuEFj2axq6o7pQcciq1IfTjS8dHKC4B8ypE1mEMXztTWmbLgGl1aMKNuC2v-198S-gpcaE8kVRSemUU0RmQaiGW2tjs7Uwl6o52qmM7Y2b41mIf_GkFvl3qo-6_7kBekaB8qxvFofLFH-m9ogaVvg0bFyackH9dqgMhwqouUrkQ6oyuMMwR7L9nEkyDE9q4K3HDOGvOa5ImO2wLYOHFSdeZZ9EWsd-MfVk6_BDPqIOyv9L8KuX8FMV6_23eT8Qf0HUdxRRPpTXGSkf4j5FKkqjoIEavUH_1R589ZFWldG362zs23JSJTsCQOdBmr6Fle&c=zPrwM9QODK1zfABwar7bCTIq8_bhWNbJwccAuWcpaT9rbIkgqCG8GA==&ch=uMe-tBN1rfhQOXVPvJ2BMl0c2h4Y-mV1HnGcADSlFLADIgpOHy4wgg==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001rdoYmW7dRc689SIW5tkoEsdNZve1sRQwLuEFj2axq6o7pQcciq1IfZGx3UmaIoxQWr19jpgsfOoXKwbAYHRzzerhpRv0n8G7UviRjIudcxwbJuI_MT6lm7r8IdzzksrrM2ufhI_eGxcBXpzlRQhYBfKpgPGVcoHF1EVc_ymh1cncPpjQMyQq3JVT451IE9DLanEPxeaoHYJ1NNIUTCYZX3RewebLHDI0jECfSGMdiDs=&c=zPrwM9QODK1zfABwar7bCTIq8_bhWNbJwccAuWcpaT9rbIkgqCG8GA==&ch=uMe-tBN1rfhQOXVPvJ2BMl0c2h4Y-mV1HnGcADSlFLADIgpOHy4wgg==
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-Register as a climber and race against the clock or climb a 

certain amount of stairs. One full lap around the climbing 

course is 1,000 stairs. 

-Register as a virtual climber and just create a fundraising 
page or team to help support the cause.  
-Local companies and individuals can also sponsor a flight 
of stairs in honor or in memory of someone. 
 

   

Homerun for Heroes Baseball Game  

Female Soldiers: Forgotten Heroes 

was one of the Connecticut 

based Veteran organizations 

chosen by Sikorsky for the 5th 

Annual Homerun for Heroes 

Baseball Game! The game was 

held on Saturday August  29th 

and everyone had a great time. 

We would like to thank 

Sikorsky, United Technologies and Teamsters Local 1150 for 

all of their hard work!  

lamps and 

sponges.  

 

Needed Items 

¶ Coffee 
¶ Sugar 
¶ Creamer 
¶ New t-

shirts 
¶ Toilet 

Paper 
¶ Napkins 
¶ Paper 

Towels 
¶ Brownie 

Mix 
¶ Pillows 

(new) 
¶ Stop & 

Shop 
or Shoprite 
gift cards 

¶ Silverware 

Shout Outs 

 

Bridgeport Elks 

Lodge 36 

 

Community 

Plates 

 

St. Theresa 

Knights of 

Columbus 

 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001rdoYmW7dRc689SIW5tkoEsdNZve1sRQwLuEFj2axq6o7pQcciq1IfXa9VubYcXPzVi78a_ugx41Av53muiASxfRWmXF97mAu5kT1YbZy35GqGTCxj1YckMlO5x7b6P1Z90Ki24esGFWS6EKb41J_LDjDbAvLqm2MObAMiArumcGmsC8kC5sz8tB1xpggJ3ABf_7ReCnvms5RsBc9IT4tRb7PmmsIGtYGuBYrDFHOFhhOlknd1MUxaPXx1Q999yHjXe55RdPRak5weCj7QpsC9uc2yrzftJOmVIVfVBVucMbMv2cgucOHBw==&c=zPrwM9QODK1zfABwar7bCTIq8_bhWNbJwccAuWcpaT9rbIkgqCG8GA==&ch=uMe-tBN1rfhQOXVPvJ2BMl0c2h4Y-mV1HnGcADSlFLADIgpOHy4wgg==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001rdoYmW7dRc689SIW5tkoEsdNZve1sRQwLuEFj2axq6o7pQcciq1Ifb9YZZ_uD-DHkxC4Kh_zGrzmJjRCZRywiphC0jEkBt0l-Ta6CWoU67sr45_I3cTK-ytFEKbXlTGDuA1j3Kf28Lb1bAcCRR4FG65rBDFmtsKMULU3pzXn8EKIRG6FIA38nhHQckLwRTFSKSeBSE5xYflZBy_ZWnMsAG-Xw4f4lgbsBeEjn949VEdFmsMu-1wx1DBUzNqVy7eSdlpb5-DqooAf3oJavU9ovvFW_fXrDi9AGtr212IVdCIPF2V1MXD6Hbml5Jutr-z7&c=zPrwM9QODK1zfABwar7bCTIq8_bhWNbJwccAuWcpaT9rbIkgqCG8GA==&ch=uMe-tBN1rfhQOXVPvJ2BMl0c2h4Y-mV1HnGcADSlFLADIgpOHy4wgg==
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Sikorsky landed a helicopter on the field at the 

stadium!   
 

Marcy takes on Loch Ness 

 

 

Courtesy of The Hartford Courant   

It isn't everyday that someone calls ABRI/Homes for the Brave 

and says they are going to swim across a lake in Scotland to 

raise money for homeless Veterans. But that is exactly what 

happened when Marcy MacDonald reached out to us this 

past July! Her plan was to swim across Loch Ness in 

Scotland, something that no American had ever successfully 

done. On August 2nd she completed the record setting 

swim in 11 hours, 59 minutes and 11 seconds and has since 

raised over $6,000 for our programs!  

Benson-Crump 

Memorial Garden 

 

Irwin & Dorothy 

Nessel 

Foundation Grant 

 

Sun Products 

 

Plasko's  Farm 

 

Vitas Hospice 

 

Trumbull 

Community 

Women 

 

Fairfield Half 

Marathon, Inc 

 

The Salvation 

Army 

 

 

Tributes 

 

In Honor of 

Marcy's Loch 

Ness Swim 

 

In Memory of 

Larry Morin 
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From everyone here at Homes for the Brave and Female 

Soldiers: Forgotten Heroes- thank you Marcy! You are truly 

an inspiration.   

Giving Back 

Fairfield Rotary Club  
Our friends at the Fairfield Rotary Club raised over $6,000 
for our programs at the 2015 Memorial Day Parade. We are 
very grateful for their continued support! They are holding 
their annual golf classic at the Brooklawn Country Club on 
October 5th. Don't miss the opportunity to golf at this 
beautiful course! More information can be found here.  

 

ABRI/ Homes for the Brave residents and Joy Kiss accepting the 

donation from the Fairfield Rotary Club.  

  
Vitas Healthcare   

Employees from Vitas Healthcare care prepared a barbecue 
dinner for residents at Homes for the Brave this past week. 
Some of their Veteran clients were also able to enjoy the 
festivities! Vitas Healthcare has become a great supporter of 
ABRI/ Homes for the Brave and we look forward to a long 
and meaningful relationship with them.   

 

Sincerely, 

   

The Board of Directors & Staff at ABRI/Homes for the Brave . 
  

 

In Memory of 

Gisela Brockner 

 

In Memory of 

Walter Renna Sr. 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

  
 

  

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001rdoYmW7dRc689SIW5tkoEsdNZve1sRQwLuEFj2axq6o7pQcciq1Ifdj1M4qiRD9OZZtPJpn3nYKYLv-q8PAfoE1pFUb_cIuBdPFsRcT2u21SaDRkJIr5EOS3yPu55qbCEfgpFNT9YCw-cD5zw-jJnbTtukvo4s9iCpGx3CpgC7CUdv73YNgcLZeOYOyix_QvibdYwrAnsa3by62w6Ce_db6ygT9UD7BsHxAl0og0kpdkxBbdohfRXrd7_DAX1tMIyu1nVrMffFZ7t4LEV3AZQ9RKyAB_va862V7AQtcsqFcP0kmyTvw6S78JMuOOWHAj8YW0HO0qQG6K20zfzEDzucStdcMepdjQ1Aww-clCaQlliP9hA5__kQ==&c=zPrwM9QODK1zfABwar7bCTIq8_bhWNbJwccAuWcpaT9rbIkgqCG8GA==&ch=uMe-tBN1rfhQOXVPvJ2BMl0c2h4Y-mV1HnGcADSlFLADIgpOHy4wgg==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001rdoYmW7dRc689SIW5tkoEsdNZve1sRQwLuEFj2axq6o7pQcciq1IfTjS8dHKC4B8G9WWdiPUGARUJe5Hi1beBhXqHLPmBx98XfAt_CmK_-qBk2CbCaT2uqFLACjnDDSBSM6SIlqPnG8DNCI4oeHdINb8hDfVB4LEdJbYusA7TNFOSI1mDmwt8c1SbwHEe3N2osAMn7eixRnyh_sjgdfz8fKQM7S91KpbLO9Kb_JHLT9NZRrwfZ6q0YzfFZZSIWuthBazEKB-qASKJ68Vp2coOca4Had-KpBw&c=zPrwM9QODK1zfABwar7bCTIq8_bhWNbJwccAuWcpaT9rbIkgqCG8GA==&ch=uMe-tBN1rfhQOXVPvJ2BMl0c2h4Y-mV1HnGcADSlFLADIgpOHy4wgg==
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FALL CONFERENCE CALL 

CJW FALL CONFERENCE 
2015 Hosted by Enfield Junior Womenôs Club 

Saturday, October 24th, 2015 
8:00 AM to 1:00 PM 
Crowne Plaza-Cromwell, CT 
100 Berlin Rd, Cromwell CT 06416 
860-635-2000 
CJW Meeting Planner 
Nicole Maxellon 
860-874-5790 

FALL INTO NATURE WITH CJW 
Registration Deadline ------October 17, 2015 
Please join us for a morning of: 

Business highlights and club updates 

Share information with other clubs and get new ideas 

to make your club more successful 

Enjoy a buffet brunch with other wonderful women 

Sit back and listen to our guest speaker from the 

Forest & Park Assoc. 

Female Soldiers- Forgotten Heroes update 

Fun raffles 

AGENDA 
8:00 AM - 8:30 AM ----Registration 
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8:30 AM - 10:00 AM----Business Highlights 
10:00 AM - 11:00 AM----Brunch and Social hour 
11:00 AM - 11:45 AM----Guest Speaker 
11:45 AM - 12:00 PM----Female Soldiers Update 
12:00 PM - 1:00 PM----Announcements & Raffles 

Fall Conference 
Join Us Friday night for Social/Game Night 
Anytime after 6:00PM - $5.00 a person - snacks provided 
**Bring your own refreshments** 
Rooms are available for Friday October 23rd to Saturday 
October 24th 
BLOCK OF ROOMS at $104 a room (Double Occupancy) 

Offer VALID until September 24th, 2015 
Please call Crowne Plaza at 860-635-2000 
to book your room. 
CJW FALL Conference 2015 Registration 
Cost - $33.00 per person 
Please complete the attendee list on next 
page 
Club Name:_________________________ 
CJW Board Members:_________________ 
Contact Name & Phone number:__________ 
Contact email:_______________________ 
# of CJW Board Members:_______ 
# of Juniors:______ 
# of Guests:______ 
# of Presidents:____ 

Raffle Basket : Yes____No____ 
*Please note that if you register and donôt attend, you are still responsible for the cost per person.* 

RSVP: 
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Email form to Nicole Maxellon - nmaxellon@aol.com 

OR 
Mail this form and the Attendee list to: 
Nicole Maxellon 
744 Church St, APT 6 
Newington, CT 06111 

CJW FALL Conference Attendee List 
Name 
___________________________ ___________________________ 
___________________________ ___________________________ 
___________________________ ___________________________ 
___________________________ ___________________________ 
___________________________ ___________________________ 
___________________________ ___________________________ 
___________________________ ___________________________ 
___________________________ ___________________________ 
___________________________ ___________________________ 
___________________________ ___________________________ 
___________________________ ___________________________ 

___________________________ ___________________________ 

 

 

 

 


